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Message from Your Regent 
Greetings Lovely Ladies, 

 The month of October is the Month of the Holy Rosary.  When I 

started to contemplate on “The Month of the Holy Rosary” I started 

thinking about how we are gathering together and praying the 

Rosary on Sundays and before our meetings.  We also prayed the 

Rosary for the Our Lady of Fatima on Saturday, October the13th. The 

reason we are praying the Rosary in Mass for the month of October is 

for the healing of all the victims touched by the recent events and the 

sanctification of Priests.  My belief is the Church is under attack.  The 

evil one is seeking to destroy The Church from within.  Evil is seeking to 

destroy families and friends.  The political environment is also 

destructive.  We are a direct line of defense against this evil.  We can 

pray alone and in union with each other to combat this destructive 

attack.  We must stand together in Unity and Charity to protect our 

faith, family, our Church and our God.  

 

        Your Sister In Christ,  

       Terry Wade 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement: 
Catholic Daughters of the 

America strive to embrace the 

principal through love in the 
promotion of justice, and 

equality of the advancement of 
human rights and human dignity 

for all. 
 

CDA Board Members: 
 

Regent: 
Terry Wade 
8730 Charing Cross Lane 
Dallas, TX 75238 
469-569-5530 
 

Vice Regent: 
Virginia Campbell 
4830 Swiss Avenue 
Dallas, TX 75204 
214-340-4268 
 

Recording Secretary: 
Lucie Tafalla 
4633 Oakwood Drive 
Garland, TX 75043 
972-240-6105 
 

SEND CHECKS TO: 
Financial Secretary: 
Deborah Terasaki 
10603 Chesterton Dr 
Dallas, TX 75238 
214-641-3046 
 

Treasurer: 
Lisa Ortiz 
10519 Lakemere Drive 
Dallas, TX 76238 
214-557-0725 
 

District Deputy: 
Mary Jane Schuster 
10112 Medlock 
Dallas, TX 75218 
214-341-8486 
 

Chaplain: 
Fr. Josef Vollmer-Konig 
9643 Ferndale Road 
Dallas, TX 75238 
214-348-7380 
 

Email: 
cdacourt1719@yahoo.com 
 

Websites: 
http://www.cdadallas1719.com  
http://www.catholicdaughters.org 
http://www.texascda.org/  
 

Facebook: 

CDA Court Mary Immaculate 

Our Chaplain’s Corner 
Dear Catholic Daughters, 

The month of November is a month of remembrances.  We begin with the Feast of 

“All Saints.” The Catechism of the Catholic Church explains a Saint is “The holy one 

who leads a life in union with God through the grace of Christ and receives the 

reward of eternal life.”  All of us are called to be Saints. The Church has declared 

members of the faithful, saints, for example, Mary the Mother of Our Lord and the 

Apostles. In our liturgical celebration we celebrate their feast day.  

There are many unnamed saints. Children at baptism are without sin. Should they 

die, they are in the presence of God and therefore are saints. Many faithful who are 

never canonized, but lived their lives in union with God, are saints.   In the Creed, we 

declare we believe in the communion of saints. Therefore, we celebrate the Saints 

the Church set before us as role models and intercessors. We celebrate Saints who 

have been part of our lives - our parents, grandparents, a family member, or a 

friend. St. Pope John Paul II tells us, “Let us look at the saints who are valiant 

witnesses of fidelity to Christ; let us be inspired by their example in climbing the 

mountain of holiness. Be Saints!  This…is every believers calling.”  

On the day after the feast of All Saints, we celebrate All Souls Day by remembering 

all our family and friends that have gone before us.  

The 11th of November is Veterans Day. This day is important because it reminds us 

to acknowledge the sacrifices of the men and women who have served or are 

currently serving in the armed forces of the United States.   

We close out the month of November by remembering and giving thanks for the 

many blessing we receive from Our God, with Thanksgiving.       

                                                                                                Blessings,   Josef    
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Corporate Masses 
 

November 11th at 9:00 am  
Cathedral Shrine of the Virgin 
Guadalupe 
2215 Ross Avenue Dallas 75201 
Lunch in the Great Hall 
 

December 9th at 9:00 am 
St. Thomas Aquinas Church 
6306 Kenwood Ave Dallas 75214 
Christmas Party Location TBA 
 
 

 

 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE 

For our annual 

CHRISTMAS PARTY  
 

DECEMBER 9TH  
 

Following the December 

Corporate Mass 

Location T B A 
 

 Please consider making a contribution to Catholic Daughters of the Americas in your will.  

 

 
The Dallas Diocesan CCW 

Annual Assembly 
 Reflecting God’s Joy 

Missionary Disciples – Mission Possible 
Saturday November 3rd, 2018 

Breakfast 8:30, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm Assembly 
Cost is $35.00 before Oct. 27th  
No registrations at the door  

 

St. Mark the Evangelist Parish Center 
1105 W 15th Street Plano, TX 75075 

NW corner 15th and Alma 
 

Court 1719 Woman of the Year  
Nellie Ortez 

Contact Diane Anderson at 
214 - 676 – 4720 for more information 

 

 
Fall Fundraiser!! 

Back by Popular Demand 

Beautiful Braided Breads!! 
Please use the attached forms  

For every two loaves sold, your name will be 

entered into a drawing for a $100.00 gift card 

to Main Event  

 Volunteers are needed after daytime masses 

November 11, 2018 at St. Patrick Church 
 

Contact Susan Hill at 214-500-8129  
 

TOM THUMB CARD NUMBER: 436 



 

 

 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
Rosary Making: Rosary Making will be Thursday November 1st at 6:30 pm in the 

home of Terry Wade at 8730 Charing Cross Lane Dr. Dallas, 75228.  Contact 
Elizabeth Gaspard at 214-258-3073 for more information.  
 

VA Bingo:  Please contact Barbara Burris at 214-316-8805 to help with VA Bingo 
on October 31st. Volunteers meet at the CVS on 75 & Mockingbird at 5:45 pm.   
 

Dallas Police Department Health Fair  
CDA will be hosting a face painting booth at the DPD Health Fair November 10th 
from 10:00 am to 1:00 pm at Lake Highlands High School. DPD will donate $130.00 
to $150.00 to CDA. Contact Terry Wade at 469-569-5530 to help. 
 

Baby Caps:  Materials are now available to make baby caps from your home. Please 
contact Kay Piccola at 214-215-4723 to help.  
 

Outreach Ministry: 
The next opportunity for outreach will be on January 12th sorting clothes for the Dallas 

Life Foundation from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm. Meet in front of St. Patrick School by 9:30 
am to carpool. Contact Julie Glover at 972-762-9568 or at jewelsglover@sbcglobal.net 

Volunteer hours for the 2018 “Circle of Love” service award are due by the end 

of February. Please submit asap to ebmjones@gmail.com or msisco@hotmail.com.  
 

JCDA 

JCDA currently has 28 members. They had fun volunteering at a veterinary hospital in 
October and are making ribbons to distribute to veterans on Veterans Day. Please 

contact Genie Dunn at 972-470-9081 for more information. 
 

SCRAPBOOK  

Calling all Shutterbugs!! Please submit your photos of CDA events by email to Terrie 
Tellini at teresetellini@gmail.com 
 

DIRECTORY UPDATES 

We are currently updating our CDA directory.  If you have had an address change or 
new phone number within the last two years, please contact Deborah Terasaki at 214-
641-3046 or dterasaki@sbcglobal.net as soon as possible. 
 

RECEIPTS FOR REIMBURSEMENT 
Please submit all receipts within 90 days or reimbursement will be forfeited. 
 

STATE AND NATIONAL NEWS 
Look forward to the state convention in McAllen, TX on May 2-5, 2019. The 2020 

National Convention will be in held in Dallas. Several scholarships are available through 
the Catholic Daughters of the Americas. One is for a 9th grader wanting to attend a 
Catholic High School. A contest will be held for individuals from 4th -12th grade & CDA 
adult members interested in studying art and three scholarships are available for 

graduate studies. Visit catholicdaughters.org for more information. 
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The next meeting will be November 24th at 7:00 pm 

For our monthly meeting and Deceased Member Memorial Service 

Rosary will begin at 6:30 pm  

    
        

 
Please pray for our 

members, their family 

members and friends: 

 

Fatima Usrey 

Ollie Forgey 

Dorothy Hafertepe  

Father Josef 

 

 

November 

Birthdays 
 

Janie Ashmore 1  

Kathleen Browne 6 

Leanor Villareal 6 

Phyllis Clarke  9 

Isabel Cortez  19 

Maribeth Sears 19 

Josephine LaBarba  20 

Nora Ruiz   20 

Maria Varela  21 

Susan Ayoob  21  

Kathy O'Donnell 22 

Grace Saar   25 

Elizabeth  

 Williamson 27 
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               Sun      Mon      Tue    Wed   Thu     Fri      Sat

 

Newsletter Editors: 

 

Patty St. Jacques 

pst.jacques@yahoo.com  
 

 Kristy Campbell 
 kristylynn0619@gmail.com 

 

 

Email us to receive CDA 

Newsletter by email 
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Catholic Daughters of the Americas 

Uni Unity & Charity 

Terry Wade, Regent 

8730 Charing Cross Lane 

Dallas, TX  75238 
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